


 
Hanover Master Gardener Association
General Membership Meeting
Hanover Evangelical Friends Church  
December 8, 2022



Vice President Eleanor Fukushima welcomed the members, trainees, and guests.  She stated that the presentation by our guest speaker, Mary Sketch Bryant, Director - Virginia Soil Health Coalition, would follow dinner, social time, and the annual business meeting.  She invited the trainees to precede the rest of the group at the buffet.  

Angelette Pryor, Volunteer Manager, read the names of the people who have been accepted for 2023 MG training and asked those trainees in attendance to stand.  The trainees will be Scott Bateman, Mary Corbett, Kathy Davis, Steven Karcher, Mitchell McClintock, Ronni McCord, Alexia Miles, Lily Nash, Bosha Nelson, Noel Oakes, Holly Owens, Sherri Prunty, Janice Thomas, Marianne Vermeer, and Bill Wittig.

Eleanor, who orchestrated an ugly Christmas sweater contest, declared Birdie Porter the winner in a close contest with Sandy Pence. 

Doris Gullotta, Nominating Committee, reported that a slate of officers had been selected to serve the HMGA in 2023.  The Committee, consisting of Doris Gullotta, Pattie Bland, Juanita Wrenn, and Birdie Porter, recommended Kate Sandy and Sandy Pence serve as co-presidents, Eleanor Fukushima to serve as Vice President, Pat Reyes as Treasurer, and Wayne Bryant as Secretary.  They also recommended Juanita Wrenn, Linda Hazelwood, Lisa Willis, Anne Margaret White, Birdie Porter, Sammye Daou, Bob Durbin, and Doris Gullotta as voting Board members. The Board previously voted to accept the slate as presented and recommended that the membership vote to elect the slate of candidates as well.  Doris called for any nominations from the floor, and there were none.  Since there were no positions in contention, Pattie asked for a motion to accept the proposed slate of candidates by acclamation.  The motion was made, seconded, and approved.  The Board of Directors also includes the Immediate Past President, Pattie Bland, as a voting ex-officio member.  Laura Maxey‑Nay, ANR, and Angelette Pryor, Volunteer Manager, will also serve on the Board as non-voting ex-officio members.  Doris thanked Board members Betty Jane Hughes and Jane White who have served and are stepping down in 2023.

Pattie Bland presented a recommendation to the membership to raise the yearly dues in the HMGA from $10 to $25 and the price of lifetime dues to $200.   The Board previously voted to recommend the increase.  A motion to increase the dues as recommended was made, seconded, and approved.  She said dues could be paid at the meeting, and to see Pat Reyes.   

Pattie announced that she would present the Hanover MG annual report and thanked Caroline Velazquez for the hard work she put into the PowerPoint presentation. Pattie stated that Victoria Shipp has volunteered to be the HMGA Historian to keep records of the accomplishments of the HMGA.  Pattie noted that figures in the attached report were through the end of November 2022, and the report would be published on the HMGA website.

Eleanor introduced our guest speaker, Mary Sketch Bryant, Director - Virginia Soil Health Coalition - Virginia Tech School of Plant and Environmental Sciences.  Mary shares a physical office space with Hanover Extension.  She discussed the importance of healthy soils in the overall health of the environment.

Eleanor stated that the Board decided to cancel the scheduled December Board of Directors meeting.  She is working on the schedule for 2023 and the next member-led meeting will be on January 9, 2023, 6:30 p.m., at the HEFC.  The next BOD meeting is scheduled for January 23, 2023.  Everyone is welcome to attend.  Eleanor thanked Beckey Watson and Ginny Nicholas for the table decorations. (Beckey said that the decorations were not door prizes, but MGs were welcome to the painted gourds.)  The December HMGA General Membership Meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m. and a drawing for door prizes followed where everyone in attendance received a prize.

Present:  Forty people signed the attendance sheet, which will be attached to the file copy of these minutes.

	Respectfully submitted,


	Wayne Bryant
	Secretary
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